CHERI VILLAGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
MINUTES FOR JANUARY GENERAL MEETING, JAN. 20, 2010
This was our first official meeting at the Okolona Fire Station, which was wonderful!  A big thank you to the staff at OFS for making us feel welcomed!  We will continue to meet there every third Wednesday of each month for 2010, at 7 p.m.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Member Margaret Howell, who is a professional bookkeeper, will be auditing our financial records on a quarterly basis, and is assisting our Treasurer with the IRS filing this year.  Thank you Ms. Howell!

Fred Myers, our Treasurer, reported that we have 3 new members for December, and 1 new member for January, but collected two more checks during this meeting.  Based on this membership level, he estimates our annual budget to be $600 – 700.  With this number in mind, I want to introduce our operating costs for installing and maintaining lighting throughout our subdivision:

STREET LIGHTS:  Where a utility pole can be used to install a new lamp on, the cost of the lamp will be $8.53; if a pole has to be installed along with the lamp, the cost goes up to $18.50.  Each lamp will then cost about $10 per month to run.  This will be a reoccurring expense, for the length of the 5 year contract required.
Roger Kober, who volunteered to be head of the Lighting Committee, will be spearheading the study to map where street lamps currently exist.  A member asked whether the lighting that our neighbors had installed themselves would be grandfathered into this new contract.  LG&E will be contacted regarding existing lighting that neighbors are currently paying for.  The members and officers also believe that the neighbors should all be members in good standing in order to take part in the advantages of the Neighborhood Association.

SNOW REMOVAL:  President Pam Kober researched snow removal companies, and reports that Steele Blades gave us the best offer: brining and salting both the Shepherdsville Road and Manslick Road entrances when snow is at 2” would cost $150.  This is indicative of our need for more membership, so we can beef up our annual budget.
WASTE REMOVAL:  Hometown Hauling, a smaller garbage collection company that currently operates from Dixie Highway to Bardstown Road, stopped by and offered the following individual pricing: if 75% of the entire subdivision changed over to Hometown, he would honor a $13 per month charge with a two year contract.  A fuel surcharge rate hike would be installed after the first year of no more than 6% (would equal approximately .70 per month).  This pricing includes providing a 96 gallon can, and pick up of 1 bulk item per month (like an appliance).  Residents could also put out two extra 35 gallon cans per week along with the 96 gallon can, collection day being every Friday.  A member inquired about yard waste collection, and another member inquired about recycling.  There would be group rate available for those extra services, and we need to request them as 75% of the subdivision going in together to get that group discount.

This was a MUCH better deal than Waste Management.  A representative from Hometown Hauling is preparing to walk our neighborhood to recruit that 75% who would like to save money on garbage collection.

ENTRANCE SIGNAGE:  A member asked about installing entrance signs for Cheri Village subdivision.  One company had given President Pam Kober a quote for an iron and masonry sign at over $2000.  Obviously, while that is a beautiful entrance sign, at $600 annual budget with lighting and snow removal concerns, is out of the question for the time being.  The Board committed to doing a study on where the signs would go, and what would be attractive, and more cost efficient, and report on that at the next General Meeting.  Also looking into how to apply for a grant from Operation Brightside.
SPEED HUMP INSTALLATION:  Speed humps were to first be installed Wednesday, Jan. 20th, but due to rain was postponed to Friday, Jan. 22, when it rained again.  They are slated for installation by the spring.  A member wanted to know about how the streets would be paved and maintained once the speed humps were installed.  The Board agreed to contact the Department of Public Works, and will report on that at our next General Meeting.

OPENED MAIL:  Seven members complained about their mail being delivered into their mailboxes already opened.  Some said the opening was cut along the side of the envelope, and some said it was torn under the sealed flap (like by a finger).  Two members said there were gift cards missing from their mail.  One member had reported their findings to the Okolona Post Office, and was unsatisfied with their treatment (the manager disregarded the complaint), but later found out from the Postal Inspector that an investigation was underway regarding the opened mail and missing gift cards.

Our resident postal carrier (he carries in Valley Station) and member Roger Kober gave us some wonderful insight on how to handle problems with our mail, and also on how the postal system works.  The Gardiner Lane station oversees the Okolona area where the mail is sorted by machine.  Then it is sent to the Okolona station and carried from there to our homes.  At any time prior to being delivered to your home, if an envelope or package is opened or damaged, a postal worker uses a stamp to indicate that damaged occurred before they received it.  It’s a quality control they use to indicate where in the flow of sorting the damage occurred.
If you should receive a package or an envelope that has been opened or damaged, please do not open it further.  Take it directly to the Okolona Post Office, and show it to the Supervisor.  Try to remember as much about the delivery as possible: the day, the time, the deliverer.  Any complaint made needs to be investigated by the Postal Inspector, but the more facts you can share, and especially showing the supervisor the damage, is going to help you get the issue resolved with all seriousness and haste.

COMMUNITY-WIDE CLEAN UP:  In March, Operation Brightside and UPS will team up again to support the community wide clean-up!  Last October, the Board and At-large members and members from Cub Scout Pack 237 walked the ENTIRE subdivision, and filled several of the Operation Brightside bags with garbage collected from the streets.  We received free t-shirts, free gloves, and bags, and when we were finished, we put the bags at the intersection of Denise and Elise, where they were removed.  We had wonderful weather that day, and a good time together!  Please join us this Spring as we make plans to do it again, March 27th from 8 a.m. until noon!

MAYOR’S COMMUNITY CONVERSATION:  The next Mayor’s Community Conversation will be Monday, January 25th at Newburg Middle School.  This is a great way to meet the department heads of the mayor’s cabinet, ask questions or raise concerns, or just see how local government operates.  If you would like to attend, it starts at 6:30 p.m. at 4901 Exeter Avenue in the gym.  For more information, call 311 or go to www.louisvilleky.gov/Mayor/Community+Conversations.htm.
If you are interested in taking part in the lighting study, or the entrance study, or the neighborhood network for crime prevention, or any of the other issues and concerns of Cheri Village, please feel free to contact President Pam Kober, pam1159@aol.com, 962 – 7719; Vice President Sam Moore, mooresam43@aol.com, or Secretary Kris Steitz, krissteitz@gmail.com, 472 – 2664.  We are currently interested in hearing your fundraising and membership ideas to increase the annual budget to get all of the projects done that Cheri Village members have indicated are important to them.

And there you have it folks, this was everything we discussed at January’s General Meeting of the CVNA.  If you are receiving this email because you attend the meetings and paid your annual dues, then THANK YOU for your support!  If you are receiving this email because you want to stay on top of what’s going on in Cheri Village but you don’t want to be a member, PLEASE consider JOINING and help us make Cheri Village an even GREATER place to live!!!

